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As part of an ongoing Service Initiative, the Elite Honors Scholars of Jacksonville State University’s Honors Program this past year embraced possibilities suggested by the book Year of Our Lord, photographs by Langdon Clay, text by T. R. Pearson.  In relating the journey of Lucas McCarty, a young man stricken with Cerebral Palsy, Year of Our Lord raises consciousness and awareness beyond obvious religious and racial labels.  It is a book of hope and a book that advocates tolerance.  It is about what author John Grisham calls being “accepted without reservation,” accepted beyond stereotyping.

The Spring 2011 Campus initiative fell into three areas (raising awareness, raising funds for East Alabama United Cerebral Palsy, service activities for East Alabama United Cerebral Palsy) followed by a community-wide Capstone Event featuring T. R. Pearson and Lucas McCarty and an Assistive Technology Exhibition on March 30 at Leone Cole Auditorium.

It could be unseemly to brag about our group of 16 Elite Honors Scholars, but I intend to do so.  Because of their dedication to this initiative, those young people sold bracelets and restaurant cards with all proceeds (over $600 and still fundraising!) going to United Cerebral Palsy.  And they embraced Lucas McCarty as soon as he arrived on campus.  If there’s a message here, it’s in the memory I have of Lucas and our Scholars laughing together and singing together that night, accepting each other “without reservation.”                                    

                                                                    Dr. Steven J. Whitton
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I would like to begin by saying thank you so much for all of your donations for the annual S.H.O.E. drive. During the month of February we collected over 150 pairs of shoes! We had an amazing response for our second year of this project. All of the shoes were collected, counted, bagged, and then taken to the Jacksonville Community Outreach Center, a non-profit organization sponsored by local churches and businesses. They help to gather and distribute essentials to anyone in the area who needs a little help. I encourage all of you to play an active role in helping those individuals who are less fortunate than we are. I promise that you will be blessed by the experience.
                                              Jansen Harmon, President

                                       Honors Scholars Board

________________________________________
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The Elite Honors Scholars, as well as faculty and staff members, enjoyed dinner with Lucas McCarty before the Year of Our Lord program.
[image: image4.png]



The Elite Honors Scholars have worked very hard this semester in preparing for and carrying out the Year of Our Lord project.  It was such a joy to see the culmination of all our efforts.  We all truly made a new and dear friend in Lucas McCarty.  
It has been a privilege to work with different departments on campus over the last few months. We could not have had such a successful project without the help of many people. I especially would like to thank our Honors Board for their help and support as well as Dr. Rebecca Turner for opening the program to welcome everyone. Also, special thanks to  the College of Arts and Sciences, Dr. Tim King, Julie Nix and the Department of Counseling and Disability Support Services, Teresa Gardner and the College of Education and Professional Studies, as well as Linda Johns and Shannon LaBudde with East Central Alabama United Cerebral Palsy.  
The Scholars continue to sell bracelets and discount cards in an effort to raise money for United Cerebral Palsy.




Janet Pierce, Coordinator
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Shannon LaBudde and Linda Johns with UCP
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Dr. Rebecca Turner

Provost & VP for Academic and Student Affairs
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Lucas McCarty with Julie Chadwick and T. R. Pearson
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Josh Wise, Ben Parr and Michael Greenwood helped sell bracelets and business discount cards to raise money for UCP.
From Beth Mince

Mother of Evan (Elite Honors Scholar)

I just wanted to let you know what a blessing the presentation was last night. My mother has been ill, and I was really tired and almost dreaded the drive, but as I sat there with my best friend, we were so moved by
everything that was presented. Her daughter is 23 and is special needs. She cannot read and write and feels so inadequate when she gets around others.  She wants to be social, but her self-esteem suffers because she is
different. My friend knew exactly what Lucas was going to say at the end when he said he wanted a girlfriend someday. They want to have the same experiences as everybody else. My friend could empathize with his mom because she said they went all over trying to figure out how to enhance their daughter's life. 

Thanks for bringing this book to the students and allowing them to be a part of something bigger than themselves.
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Andrew Newsome with Lucas McCarty
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2009-2010 Elite Honors Students

Allison Clark 
               

Courtney Crosby

Michael Greenwood

Jansen Harmon

Kristin Hays
           

Andrew Newsome

Benjamin Parr


Joshua Wise

2010-2011 Elite Honors Students

Cody Coots


Gregory Felch

Whitney Gaut


Brian Hinkemeyer

Terry Hinkemeyer

Evan Mince

Emilee Smith


Joshua Truitt
Honors Program Staff

Dr. Steven J. Whitton, Director    (256) 782-5640
swhitton@jsu.edu
Ms. Janet Pierce, Coordinator   (256) 782-5696

jpierce@jsu.edu
Honors Board

Dr. Steven Whitton

Director, Honors Program

Professor of English

Dr. Aaron Garrett

Assistant Professor of Computer Science

Mr. Andrew C. Green

Director of Enrollment Management

Dr. Gordon Harvey

Department Head and Professor of History

Ms. Janet Pierce

Honors Program Coordinator

Dr. Teresa Reed

Professor of English

Ms. Lisa Williams

Associate Dean

College of Arts and Sciences
Keep your eyes and ears open for the announcement of the new eight Elite Honors Scholars for 2011-2012.









